# PUBLIC NOTICE OF MEETING

Pursuant to Section 19.85, a Wisconsin Statute, notice is hereby given to the public that a regular meeting of the Board of Park Commissioners of the City of De Pere will be held at 6:30 p.m. on Thursday, March 12, 2009 at the Municipal Service Center, 925 S. Sixth Street, De Pere.

# AGENDA:

- 1. Minutes of Board of Park Commissioners meeting. (Attachment)
- 2. Discussion and action on Dog Park. (Handout)
- 3. Discussion on user group funding. Attachments.
- 4. Approval of donation from Cellcom. Attachment.
- 5. Review and approval of pool membership card software and registration process. Attachment.
- 6. Review and consider acquisition of Neighborhood Electric Vehicle (NEV). Attachments.
- 7. Public Comment Period.
- 8. Future Agenda Items.
- 9. Staff Updates.
  - a. De Pere Parks Reach Out
- 10. Adjournment.

Marty Kosobucki Director of Parks, Recreation & Forestry

# Agenda Sent To:

Committee Members (hard copy) Mayor Michael J. Walsh (hard copy) Larry Delo, City Administrator Judy Schmidt-Lehman Marty Kosobucki Ernie Christus Don Melichar Paula Rahn Lori Pazdera Scott Thoresen Dale Rhodes, Select Soccer Organization George Ostrander, De Pere Rec. Soccer Bill Kelley, Select Soccer Larry Lueck, DADS Steve Wilmet, American Legion Randy Hofer, De Pere Youth Hockey

Alderpersons (hard copy)
Charlene Peterson (hard copy)
City Hall, 1st Floor
City Hall, 2nd Floor
De Pere Area Chamber of Commerce
Brown County Library, De Pere
TV & Radio Stations
Green Bay News Chronicle
Green Bay Press Gazette
De Pere Journal
Ben Villarruel, Unified School District
John Zegers, West De Pere School District
Tim Smith, De Pere Girls Softball
Jack Van Enkenvort, Kelly Danen Minor/Little League
Ed Hock, Kelly Danen Minor/Little League

### Agenda Also Sent To:

Notice is hereby given that a majority of the Members of the Common Council of the City of De Pere may attend this meeting to gather information about a subject(s) over which they have decision-making responsibility. Any person wishing to attend who, because of disability, requires special accommodation, should contact the Park, Recreation & Forestry Department at 339-4065, two days prior to the meeting date, so that arrangements can be made.



# Memorandum

To:

Park Board

From:

Marty J. Kosobucki

Director of Parks, Recreation and Forestry

Re:

Agenda Summary

Date:

March 12, 2009

# 1. Minutes of Park Board meeting

# 2. Discussion and action on Dog Park.

We will present a comprehensive plan for the dog park, which will include a design, budget, fundraising methods, and policies. At the sending of this packet we did not yet have all the information prepared. We will forward the packet as soon as possible.

Staff recommendation: Approve and forward to City Council for consideration.

# 3. Discussion on user group funding.

I met with Alderperson Donovan and Park Board Member Kowalcyzk to discuss options related to user group funding. Our meeting was very constructive, in which many options were discussed. As a group, we decided to present information to you regarding the user groups and funding and ask for your thoughts before we officially create a proposal. From your input, we will create a proposal and consult with the user groups prior to coming back to the Park Board. (See attached information.)

Staff Recommendation: None.

## 4. Approval of donation from Cellcom.

Our Activities Coordinator has arranged for the temporary use of cell phones for our Summer Day Camp, and has a value of \$450. The cell phones will be used at both locations for emergency purposes on site and while on field trips. (See attachment)

Staff Recommendation: Approve and forward to City Council.

# 5. Review and approval of pool membership card software and registration process.

We have \$6500 in the budget to implement a membership software program where people would be issued a photo id card. This system would replace, the often complained about, registration system where members are issued a tag and they are required to sew the tags on swimsuits. The tag system is difficult to monitor as well as susceptible to people "bending the rules". A membership card system will allow staff to better monitor membership and people entering the pools. Staff is currently in the process of viewing the various software applications and we are hopeful to have a recommendation for you at the Park Board meeting.

Staff Recommendation: Approve membership software.

# 6. Review and consider acquisition of Neighborhood Electric Vehicle (NEV).

We were able to have both the Vantage and Miles electric trucks come in for demonstrations. Staff was impressed with the demo electric trucks, although my current position is to <u>not</u> purchase any of the demo units. I believe our best option would be to purchase one (1) new NEV, and request the balance of the money budgeted in 2009 be carried over to 2010. This would allow us the opportunity to test the vehicle, potentially take advantage of stimulus funding, and budget additional funds if needed. I have also included additional information related to comparing the vehicles and conducted a quick analysis on the operational costs of an electric vehicle over a gas powered compact truck. As you review the table, you will notice some information missing on the Miles. I continue to have problems with obtaining timely information from the dealer on this vehicle. (See attachments.)

Staff Recommendation: My intention is to recommend the purchase of one (1) NEV, either a new Vantage or new Miles. I am waiting for more information from a new Miles dealer and will provide you with my complete recommendation at the meeting.

- 7. Public Comment Period
- 8. Future Agenda Items
- 9. Staff Updates
  - A. DePere Parks Reach Out
- 10. Adjournment

A meeting of the Board of Park Commissioners was held on Thursday, February 19, 2009 at 6:30 pm at the Municipal Service Center, 925 S. Sixth Street, De Pere. Members present: Citizen Members: Sue Schinkten, Bill Volpano and Rod Kowalczyk. Absent, George Brown. Also present: Alderpersons Van Vonderen, Donovan, Boyd, Director Marty Kosobucki.

# 1. <u>Minutes of Board of Park Commissioners meeting.</u> (Attachment)

Marty Kosobucki asked that Item #2 be amended to remove "the minutes". James Boyd moved to approve the minutes for January 15, 2009 with amendment; motion seconded by Mike Donovan. Motion passed.

# 2. <u>Minutes of Commission on Aging (Attachment)</u>

Sue Schinkten moved to approve the minutes; motion seconded by Rod Kowalczyk. Motion passed.

# 3. General discussion related to Dog Park (Attachment)

Don Melichar provided a written plan and map, which were followed in a Power Point Presentation put together by volunteers. Sara Cornelissen assisted with the presentation as they explained construction and fund raising options the committee provided.

After much discussion in reference to the plan, Marty Kosobucki thanked the committee for all the hard work and commended them on the plan they put together. Members asked the Committee to review the plan further and bring recommendations for policies and procedures to the next meeting. Motion made by Rod Kowalczyk; seconded by Kathy Van Vonderen to bring this item back to the March Board of Park Commissioners Meeting. Motion passed.

# 4. General discussion on user group funding (Attachment)

Motion made by Sue Schinkten; motion seconded by Mike Donovan to open meeting to public. Motion passed.

Marty Kosobucki explained that this topic has been part of various discussions at budget time. The Park Board has been asked to bring a proposal to the City Council explaining the need and importance of future funding and the impact it has on user groups.

## De Pere Girls Softball Association

No one in attendance.

# Kelly Danen Youth Baseball

No one in attendance.

## De Pere Select Soccer

No one in attendance.

# DADS Pony League, DADS Babe Ruth League, DADS Youth Baseball

Larry Lueck, Chairman for DADS addressed the board explaining each program, enrollment numbers, fees and field use in great detail. There was considerable discussion regarding the growth in these programs and the continued need for these programs in the area.

# De Pere Rapides Soccer (Attachment)

A citizen representing George Ostrander presented the attached letter, which outlines the recreational soccer program. Discussion followed in regard to the program and fees.

## De Pere Youth Hockey

Eric Berg and Dan Reynolds represented this group. They explained that this is the most costly sport as the cost of ice and referees is quite high. They have had no fee increase for two years. Participation in hockey has stayed the same over the last three years. Keeping costs down for those who cannot afford Club Teams allows kids from all schools to play. No out of district fees are charged.

After further discussion, Marty Kosobucki suggested that User Group funding be referred back to staff and one or two members from the Park Board to come up with a proposal as to how the money benefits the residents and participants of De Pere. Mike Donovan and Rod Kowalczyk offered to assist. James Boyd asked how the allocations were decided originally. Ernie Christus was also present, and stated that he believed it was based on participation as well as cost of equipment, etc.

Motion was made by Mike Donovan; seconded by Sue Schinkten to bring meeting back to order (7:27PM). Motion passed.

Motion by Rod Kowalczyk; second by Mike Donovan to refer this item back to staff and participating board members for recommendation to present to the Board of Public Works Commissioners at the March meeting. Motion passed.

# 5. <u>Discussion on Ice Arena lease and funding a feasibility study for a second sheet of ice at the Ice Arena</u>

Marty Kosobucki gave a summary of last month's tour of the ice arena and discussion with management and user groups at that time. He explained that our current contract with Ice Time Management expires in December 2010. Marty Kosobucki recommended that the City should extend the current lease for 18 months which would allow for termination of the lease to be done in the off season as recommended by George Brown at the last meeting. Also explained was the need to do a feasibility study for a second sheet of ice if we are going to extend contract an additional 10 years. Marty Kosobucki stated that "The study would be a Financial Feasibility Study, not design of what you would put in there, how many seats, that would come in there somewhat, but it is really to determine the users out there and the potential of use and if it could financially support itself is the study we are looking at." The rough estimate for the cost would range from \$10,000 to \$20,000. Two recommendations were made by Marty Kosobucki: 1) Extend the lease 18 months and if approved forward to Finance and Council, etc. 2) Conduct a feasibility study using Park Land Dedication funds and any contributions we can also ask user groups or stake holders if they have an interest in participating.

Mike Donovan moved to open the meeting to the public (7:34PM); motion seconded by Rod Kowalczyk. Motion passed.

Carl Magnuson addressed the Commission and feels User Groups and Board of Park Commissioners should discuss where the use for the Ice Arena is going in the future. He feels that rather than spending money on a feasibility study, the User Groups should be able to give answers needed. Dan Reynolds, Eric Berg participated in the discussion along with Greg Smith, which included East and West De Pere School hockey users also.

Marty Kosobucki advised we need to know if Ice Time Management is interested in extending the lease before discussion regarding a feasibility study is pursued. The extension period would give the City time to research the possibility of adding a second sheet of the ice some time in the future. The council would require a feasibility study to approve a second sheet of ice. Facility renovations in the near future are needed and costly, and need to be done based on the number of sheets of ice.

Carl Magnuson stated that Time Ice Management would accept the contract extension. He stated that he would like to have discussion with user groups and the city to put numbers and data together and put everything on the table to see if it is worth going with the study and if user groups are willing to move forward with the study. Diane Magnuson thanked Marty Kosobucki for his explanation of why the study is necessary and that she also now understands why the city would require a study to be done so all aspects are taken into consideration.

James Boyd moved to go back to regular session (7:43PM); seconded by Rod Kowalczyk. Motion passed.

Motion was made by James Boyd to recommend to Finance Committee extension of Ice Time Management Lease 18 months; Motion seconded by Kathy Van Vonderen. Motion passed.

Motion was made by Sue Schinkten to move forward with Feasibility Study on the future of De Pere Ice Facility; motion seconded by Kathy Van Vonderen. Bill Volpano questioned spending money on this study when the Mayor isn't committed to a second sheet of ice. Marty explained that if done through funds other than city money such as fund raising, it could happen and that private funding is a possibility as it was for Cornerstone. Discussion continued on the necessity and life of a study in this regard. Motion passed with Bill Volpano voting nay.

# 6. Review and action on Teen Advisory Packet (Attachment)

Marty Kosobucki asked if anyone had any questions, that this was ready to go out to the schools and publicize this. Discussion followed regarding the age group. Marty stated it was open to high school age students, that this has already been approved by council and is being presented tonight for approval of the materials for the application process.

Kathy Van Vonderen recommended that items # 2 and #3 be placed on the last sheet of the application and also state something to the effect of: "I have read, agree and understand the roles and responsibilities..." and have a signature line for them to sign. Marty Kosobucki stated that he does not know. Marty stated that this is not a job application and our Human Resources Director looked at it and put her blessing on it. Marty said he can certainly check. Kathy Van Vonderen feels that just checking yes or no could be left blank and there is no signature required. Marty will check with our Human Resources Director to pull #3 off and put it at the bottom of the Roles and Responsibilities page.

7. Review and acceptance of donations over \$250. (Attachment)
Kathy Van Vonderen moved to approve acceptance of donations. Seconded by James Boyd. Motion passed.

- 8. Request funding for pool consultant and drain work at VFW and Legion pools to have them meet standards set forth by the Virginia Graeme Baker (VGB) Act. (Attachment)

  Ernie Christus, Park & Recreation Supervisor explained how this Act came about and the requirements of all pools meeting certain drain criteria. Ernie also stated fact that we were not aware of the mandated pool consultant costs until recently. Mike Donovan moved to accept the low proposal from Pool Works, not to exceed \$6080; seconded by Rod Kowalczyk. Motion passed.
- 9. Review and consider acquisition of Neighborhood Electric Vehicle (NEV). (Attachment) Marty Kosobucki summarized by informing members that in lieu of replacing Truck 17, a one ton plow truck, we have been allotted \$30,000 for the acquisition of a Neighborhood Electric Vehicle which run on battery power only and have a maximum speed of 25 mph to be used (generally) for seasonal employees. Because of allotted amount of money and working with perspective dealers, we would be able to purchase two NEV's for \$30,000 and highly recommends we do this as we would then have two vehicles saving money on fuel. As of now there are five of these vehicles on the market. Marty would not recommend purchasing two of the same vehicle at this time because this is new technology and has not been around for a long period of time. Two would be preferred, but not of the same kind and feels if we diversify ourselves we would be in better shape.

Marty Kosobucki provided a Power Point Presentation on the vehicles along with his written recommendation, which is attached. A lengthy discussion on each vehicle, including, but not limited to technology, durability, maintenance, physical review of vehicles, warranty, safety, battery life, battery replacement cost and square footage carrying capacity. Bill Volpano asked why the City is not considering regular trucks that could be used all year and if the NEV's have been collision tested and Rod Kowalczyk asked how these vehicles feel for safety compared to a truck. Marty advised that we are being environmentally conscious and that these vehicles feel significantly different than a large truck, but not a lot different from a small pick up truck as far as space goes. Marty also advised that Truck #17 remains parked most of the time when seasonal employees are not here and is used about six months of the year.

Rod Kowalczyk moved to have staff physically examine other Neighborhood Electric Vehicles, obtain information on square footage of bed area, battery life and battery replacement costs as well as warranty to be provided at the March meeting; second by Mike Donovan. Bill Volpano also requested information be brought to the March meeting regarding hybrid trucks. Motion passed.

- 10. Review and consider acquisition of wide area mower. (Attachment)

  Marty Kosobucki advised that Reinders Toro was the only company to meet specifications. Reinders have indicated they would provide a used hard shell canopy and an extra set of blades bringing the total cost to \$45,000. Mike Donovan moved to accept bid from Reinders Toro for \$45,000; motion seconded by Kathy Van Vonderen. Motion passed.
- 11. <u>Public Comment Period.</u> No one present at this time.

# 12. Future Agenda Items.

Rod Kowalczyk advised that he will be on vacation for regularly scheduled meeting in April. Sue Schinkten and Marty Kosobucki stated that they will not be able to attend the meeting scheduled for March 16. After discussion, the following dates have been scheduled for future meetings:

March 12, 2009 April 23, 2009

# 13. Staff Updates.

# a. Donations (Attachments)

Marty Kosobucki presented request for approval to accept donations from De Pere Optimists Club and De Pere Area Men's Club for the De Pere Community Center. Park Board moved to approve acceptance of donations.

# b. Capital Project.

Marty advised that these were the NEV and Mower, previously discussed.

# c. <u>De Pere Parks – Reach Out (Community Center)</u>

Marty Kosobucki updated members that a meeting has been scheduled at the Community Center in May in which user groups will be invited to provide input. He also advised that he will be writing an article in reference to the Reach Out Program, which will be part of the De Pere Opinion Page of the Green Bay Press Gazette.

d. Fee increase to include convenience fee will go into effect next brochure.
 Marty Kosobucki advised new fees will be listed in the next brochure, which will eliminate convenience fee.

# e. Brochure/registration.

Next brochure is in progress.

# f. Summer Day Camp registration.

Marty Kosobucki advised that registration has occurred and West De Pere is full and has a waiting list and East De Pere has a number of weeks full.

Rod Kowalczyk moved to adjourn the meeting; Kathy Van Vonderen seconded the motion. The meeting ended at 8:45 pm.

Karen Hornick, Secretary

# User Groups Funding/Information

# Reason to keep funding

- The \$32,000 provided to local youth user groups should not be viewed as an expense to the City. The \$32,000 provided to local groups is an investment into the youth of our community as well as the overall health and safety of our community.
- This funding assisted non-profit groups in providing an economically conscience program for close to 1500 children (1461).
- If funding is removed costs to each of the program will rise anywhere between \$7-\$46 per child, with the average rise in cost being about \$23.
  - o DGSA \$15 increase
  - o KD Baseball \$24 increase
  - o DADS Pony \$40 increase
  - o DADS Babe Ruth \$46 increase
  - o Rapides Soccer \$7 increase
  - o De Pere Hockey Assoc \$8 increase
- Increase in funding will likely cause a reduction in participation. Amount is unsure, but it can be
  assumed that with the rise in costs families will be forced to make choices and not enroll in "as
  many" youth programs.
- A reduction in participation is not an ideal situation for youth, as well as a concern for our police department.
  - Studies have indicated children with idle time will find ways to stimulate themselves and often times include negative behaviors.
  - o From local official costs about \$45,000/year to incarcerate one person.
  - o If we keep 2 kids from going down a juvenile path, we more than pay for the investment.

Group	2008 Participants Total/Residents	2008 Funding	2008 NR Payments	Field Maintenance	Misc Notes
De Pere Girls Softball Association	433/240	\$6500	\$3860	City	<ul> <li>Group paid for and led construction of third diamond.</li> <li>Group paid for and led construction of enclosed shelter.</li> <li>Group contributed to lighting field.</li> <li>Does not pay facility rental.</li> <li>Pays non-resident fee.</li> </ul>
Kelly Danen Youth Baseball	325/228	\$8000	\$1940	Group	<ul> <li>Maintains all ball fields including mowing.</li> <li>Does not pay facility rental.</li> <li>Pays non-resident fees.</li> </ul>
DADS Pony League	50/31	\$2000	\$380	2008 - City	<ul> <li>Will not be using De Pere fields in 2009.</li> <li>Does not pay facility rental.</li> <li>Pays non-resident fees.</li> </ul>
DADS Babe Ruth League	80/45	\$3700	\$700	Other	<ul><li>Does not pay facility rental.</li><li>Pays non-resident fee.</li></ul>
De Pere Rapides Soccer	1503/728	\$10,000	\$10,000 (Wrightstown kids do not pay NR Fee.)	City	<ul> <li>Does not pay facility rental.</li> <li>Pays non-resident fee.</li> <li>Assists in paying for fertilizing fields.</li> <li>Donated to creation of Southwest Park.</li> </ul>
De Pere Youth Hockey Association	267/189	\$2000	None	NA	<ul> <li>Pays facility rental.</li> <li>Does not pay non-resident fee.</li> </ul>
DADS Youth Baseball (Ages 5-8	600 kids approx	None	None	Other	<ul> <li>Does not receive funding from City.</li> <li>Does not use City owned facilities.</li> <li>Does not pay non-resident fee.</li> </ul>
De Pere Select Soccer		None	None	City	<ul> <li>Does not receive funding from City.</li> <li>Uses City owned facilities.</li> <li>Does not pay non-resident fees.</li> </ul>

Participation Numbers (Historical)

Group	2008	2007	2003	2001
DePere Girls Softball	433	403	370	333
	240	?	233	241
Kelly Danen Youth	325	330	332	276
Baseball	228	218	233	212
DADS Pony League	50	?	39	36
	31		?	27
DADS Babe Ruth	80	?	56	57
	45		?	46
De Pere Rapides	1503	1551	1609	1799
	728	647	809	940
De Pere Youth	267	277	300	355
Hockey Association	189	195	140	178

Community	Financial Support to Youth Leagues	
Appleton	Does not provide financial support to leagues. Does maintain the diamonds/fields. Little League actually pays money (\$3500) to City for maintaining fields.	Does not charge a non-resident fee.
Allouez	Does provide financial support to youth leagues.	Charges \$5 for non-residents, but the fee stays with the league.
Little Chute	Does not provide financial support to leagues.	Charges \$5 for every resident and \$15 for every non-resident.
Howard	Does not financially support leagues. Does support in other ways (ie. Copying, paper, field maintenance, etc)	Does not charge a non-resident fee.
Green Bay	Does not financially support leagues.	
Germantown	Does not financially support leagues.	Does not charge any non-resident fee.

# **Current Subsidies**

Group	Financial Support	Mowing	Field/Diamond Work	Electric	Water	Total
De Pere Girls Softball Association	\$6500	\$7800	\$5500	\$455	\$2266	\$22,521
Kelly Danen Youth Baseball	\$8000	\$0	\$0	\$3367	\$1690	\$13,057
DADS Pony League	\$2000	\$6500	\$4000	\$0	\$0	\$12,500
DADS Babe Ruth League	\$3700	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$3700
De Pere Rapides Soccer	\$10,000	\$3780	\$1935	\$0	0	\$15,715
De Pere Youth Hockey Association	\$2000	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$2000
DADS Youth Baseball (Ages 5-8)	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0	\$0
De Pere Select Soccer	\$0	\$2700	\$1080	\$0	\$0	\$3780

# Memorandum

To: Board of Park Commissioners

From: Cindy Lee, Activity Coordinator

Date: March 4, 2009

Re: Approval to Accept Donation from Cellcom

The memo is to seek the Board of Park Commissioner's approval for the De Pere Community Center to accept a donation of the use of three cell phones for Summer Day Camp, valued at \$450 total. The phones would be used from June 15, 2009 – August 21, 2009. Each camp location would have use of one phone and the Activity Coordinator would have use of the third phone.

Cellcom would be recognized in camp information supplied to parents.

Thank you for your time and consideration.



# Memorandum

To:

**Board of Park Commissioners** 

From:

Ernie Christus

Park & Recreation Supervisor

Re:

ID/Software card systems for memberships at the swim pools

Date:

March 3, 2009

This year, for our swim pool memberships at Legion and VFW Pools, we are changing what is given to those who purchase season passes. Previously, they were given tags, which had to be sewn on to their swimming suits. Instead, we would like to distribute cards with member's individual pictures on them.

Request for Proposals were sent to five companies; four were submitted to us. We are completing the demonstration process. Further information regarding this matter will be made available at the March meeting.

S:\ERNIE\ParkBoard.pool ID cards.doc

# NEV Truck Purchase Options

Company	(1) NEV	(1) NEV w/trade
Cushman Motors – Vantage	\$19,490	\$18,490
Hill Automotive – GEM	\$15,310	\$11,810
E-Car - Miles ZX40ST	\$19,110	\$16,110
Bill Walsh Motors – Miles ZX40ST (2008 model)	\$16,500	?
Cushman Motors E-Ride	\$20,616	\$19,616
MEE Columbia Mega	\$16,886	\$13,886

• Bill Walsh Motors is a different company in Illinois that I contacted in relation to the Miles Electric Vehicle.

# Electric Vehicle vs Compact Truck

Specs

Ford Ranger	Year: 2009
	Price Estimate: \$19,000
	MPG: City – 18 mpg
Electric Vehicle (Miles or Vantage)	Year: 2009
	Price Estimate: \$19,000
	Miles: Approx .04\$/mile
	Batteries: Estimated life of 25,000-miles
	(5 years estimated)
	Cost to replace batteries: \$2500

Specs were taken from on-line resources.

Assumables:

Driving: 30 miles/day x 5 days/week x 30 weeks = 4500 miles

Gas: \$4.00/gallon (on average over 5 years)

Electric: .04\$/mile to operate

Ranger

4500 miles/18 mpg = 250 gallons 250 gallons x \$4/gallon = \$1000 \$1000 x 5 years = \$5000 Total of 22,500 miles

Total cost over 5 years:

\$5,000

**NEV** 

4500 miles x .04 = \$180 \$180 x 5 years = \$900

Battery replacement cost = \$2300

Total cost over 5 years:

\$3,200

# NEV SPEC COMPARISON

Vehicle	Max Range	Dimensions	Bed	Payload	Bafferies	Battery Life	Motor	Tires	Battery
	)		Dimensions				System		Replacement S
Vantage	30-40 mi	161"x60"x80	93"x57"	1500 lbs	(12) 6 volt	30,0000 miles	AC	165/70 R13	\$2500
EVX 1000					Sealed, maintenance				
					free lead acid				
Vantage	30-40 mi	154"x58"x75"	93"x57"	1500 lbs	(12) 6 volt Sealed,	30,0000 miles	AC	165/70 R13	\$2500
Deluxe					maintenance free				
					lead acid				
Miles	Up to 60	162"x59"x74"	89"x54"		(6) 12 volt	25,000 miles	AC		
ZX40ST	miles							ALL CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY	
GEM	Up to 40	144"x71"x55"	70"x48"	1450 lbs	1) 8 volt	4-7 years	DC	13 inch	\$2500
el XD	miles				Maintenance free gel				

# Safety

Vantage Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  EVX 1000 Vantage Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  Deluxe Miles Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  ZX40ST GEM Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  el XD	Venicie	
Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.		
Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.	EVX 1000	
Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.		ets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.
Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.  Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.	Deluxe	
Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.	hananan.	ets federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.
Meets federal safety standards for low speed moving w	ZX40ST	
el XD		ects federal safety standards for low speed moving vehicles.
	el XD	

# Warranty Information

Vehicle	
Vantage	One year on the Vehicle or 10,000 miles whichever comes first
EVX 1000	-Two years on the Controller, Electric Motor
	- Two years on the Batteries, All batteries are warranted under normal care and use and will be replaced on a pro-rated monthly declining value basis, related to the cost of
	replacement at time of replacement, over the earlier of a period of 20,000 miles of usage or 2 years from such date of original delivery.
Vantage	One year on the Vehicle or 10,000 miles whichever comes first
Deluxe	-Two years on the Controller, Electric Motor
	- Two years on the Batteries, All batteries are warranted under normal care and use and will be replaced on a pro-rated monthly declining value basis, related to the cost of
	replacement at time of replacement, over the earlier of a period of 20,000 miles of usage or 2 years from such date of original delivery.
Miles	
ZX40ST	
GEM	Pro-rated warranty for the batteries for 12 months.
el XD	
CONTRACTOR OF THE PROPERTY AND THE PROPE	